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Thank you  to ALL that helped with 

Santa’s Castle this year, whether it 

be with donations, setup, during the 

event, as well as cleanup! It takes a 

lot of work  and many volunteers to 

make this event possible, so THANK 

YOU! It was a great success and we 

raised over $1,000 this year with 

over 250 children having shopped 

for Christmas!   

 

A BIG shoutout to the 

Memory Makers Club for 

decorating the Christmas 

Trees in preparation for 

Santa’s Castle this year!   



Homemaker Book List 

 

Friends, Lovers, and the Big Terrible Things: A Memoir by Matthew Perry (2022)  

In an extraordinary story that only he could tell―and in the heartfelt, hilarious, and warmly 

familiar way only he could tell it―Matthew Perry lays bare the fractured family that raised 

him (and left him to his own devices), the desire for recognition that drove him to fame, 

and the void inside him that could not be filled even by his greatest dreams coming true. 

But he also details the peace he’s found in sobriety and how he feels about the ubiquity 

of Friends, sharing stories about his castmates and other stars he met along the way.  

 

8 rules of Love: How to Find it, Keep it, and Let it Go by Jay Shetty (2023)  

Nobody sits us down and teaches us how to love. So, we’re often thrown into relationships 

with nothing but romance movies and pop culture to help us muddle through. Jay Shetty 

is a former monk, award-winning storyteller, author, and podcast host with the ability to 

make the timeless feel more timely and ancient wisdom seem so practical.  

 

*These books can be found at the Owen County Public Library. 

NEWS FROM THE PRESIDENT 
 

Dear Fellow Owen County Homemakers, 

In case I haven’t met you yet, I wanted to introduce myself.  My name is Deborah Arnold.  I’ve just recently 

accepted the position of Owen County Homemakers President. 

 

My husband, Don, and I have moved to Owen County and built a home on the east side of the county.  We 

live with our dog, Honey, and 13 chickens.  We moved from Kenton County where I was active with 

Homemakers as well.  My Homemaker Club was named “Never Finished Sewers” I love to quilt, sew 

clothing, crochet, knit, paint and recently have tried to teach myself to spin. 

 

I’m in the process of trying to attend each Homemaker Club. I’ve got one club left to see, Memory Makers.  

It’s been so nice to attend meetings and meet everyone in person. I’ve asked everyone to fill out a 

questionnaire, we received 33 questionnaires. We have accumulated the data and have new information 

and ideas for the future.  I will be discussing the results with our council, and we will which to implement.  

Thank you so much for your participation.  A couple of potential opportunities for 2024:  Lunch & Learn, 

Mother’s Day Tea, State Meeting & the County Fair.  Please consider participating. 

 

Happy New Year, 

Deborah Arnold 



Make plans to attend the                                                                                                     
2024 KEHA State Meeting 

at Sloan Convention Center 
and Holiday Inn University Plaza  

Bowling Green, KY 

May 7-9, 2024 
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4-H Sewing 

Orientation is Monday, January 22nd at 6:00pm 
for 4-H Sewing members.  

If you are able and willing to help, please reach 
out to Chelsea Young or Julie Donahue.  

4-H Sewing meets weekly on Mondays and 
Tuesdays from January 22nd– February 27th. 

 

*If you have questions, call the Extension Office 
at (502) 484-5703 

Save the Date 

Mother’s Day Tea 

Saturday, May 11th  

*More details to come 
* If you would like to be on the planning committee to help plan 

this tea, please reach out to any of the Homemaker Officers or 

call the Extension Office at (502) 484-5703.   



 

















The winter months are a great time to catch up on much-needed family time. Yes, it’s 
cold. No, you cannot get outdoors as much, but around your home, you have plenty of 
indoor activities to do with your children that can create a meaningful family 
experience and many beautiful memories.    

Spending time with parents is very important to a child’s well-being. Studies have 
shown families who spend time together have happier, healthier children who do 
better in school. Family time promotes positive emotional health in children, which is 
linked to a greater likelihood of avoiding risky behaviors, such as drug use and a 
lower risk for depression.   

The possibilities for meaningful indoor family time are as limitless as your 
imagination. Here are some ideas to get you thinking.   

Story time: While you can and should spend time reading to your children, there is so 
much more you can do with story time. Let your imagination run 
wild as you make up stories together. Make up a silly story to tell 
your children or involve them in creating a silly story. You can also 
take turns sharing your favorite family stories or memories.    

Kitchen time: Especially around the holidays, 
you can spend a lot of family time cooking in the kitchen. Whip up 
something sweet to share for an after-dinner treat. Have your 
children help you prepare food items to be gifts for friends and 
family members. You’ll also be teaching them valuable math and 
life skills.   

Dance party: Dancing to music is a great way to improve everyone’s mood and get 
your hearts pumping when outside physical activities are limited. Let 
everyone have a turn selecting a song. Remember to keep the music age
-appropriate, especially with younger children.    

Scavenger hunts: The premise of this game is to give children a list of objects to go find 
and retrieve. It is simple to create and can be as long or short as you wish. Start by 
listing items commonly found in or around your home. Continue to add items to the 
list that require creativity and/or adventure, such as “buried treasure” which you can 
define however you chose.    

More information on parenting and families is available at your Owen County 
Extension office. 

Source: David Weisenhorn, senior specialist for parenting and child development 
education 

Winter is a great time for families 





Owen County Cooperative Extension Service 

265 Ellis Highway 

Owenton, KY 40359 

 

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

Ingredients: 
•   1 tablespoon olive oil 
•  1 teaspoon minced garlic 
•  ¼ cup onion, finely chopped 
•  2 (15.8 ounce) cans of great northern beans, 
rinsed and drained 
•  1 (14.5 ounce) can diced tomatoes with basil, 
garlic and oregano 
•  1 (14 ounce) can low-sodium vegetable or 
chicken broth 
•  4 cups kale, torn into small pieces 
•  1 tablespoon lemon juice 
•  ½ cup grated Parmesan cheese 

Directions: 
 

1. In a medium saucepan, heat oil over medium heat 
and sauté garlic and onion for 3 minutes or until onion is 
tender. 
2. Add beans, tomatoes and broth to saucepan. Stir and 
simmer for 5 minutes. Add kale and cook until tender, 
for about 2 minutes. 
3. Mix in lemon juice and Parmesan cheese just before 
serving. Optional, garnish with finely chopped fresh 
basil or dried basil. 

10 Minute Bean Soup 
 

Servings:  4  Serving Size:  1/4 of recipe 

Recipe Cost:  $6.52  Cost per Serving:  $1.63 


